
Thursday 1st of April

Important Dates - Term 1, 2021

Monday 19th April 1st Day of Term 2

Wednesday 21st to Friday 23rd April Year 4/5/6 camp to Waratah Beach

Sunday 25th April ANZAC DAY

Tuesday 27th April School Photos

Wednesday 28th April 3-6 cross-country at school

Friday 30th April Inter-school sport

Thursday 6th May Foundation excursion to Edendale Community Environment Farm

Friday 7th May District cross-country

2022 ENROLMENTS - Please contact the school to book in a school tour with our Principal and Assistant Principal

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

What an amazing first term of 2021! It certainly has been a busy one and I think everyone well and truly deserves a break to
refresh and recharge for term 2. I am incredibly proud of all of our students' achievements this term; this term has set the
foundations for a very successful, enjoyable and harmonious remainder of 2021.

Next term there are a couple of staffing changes. Nicky Grujovski will be on long service leave for the term and Tom Potter will
be teaching class 3/4B. Tom has been teaching the class this week and was involved in the team planning last week; welcome
Tom!

Sarah Anderson will be beginning maternity leave at the end of the first week of term 2. Dylan Mangione will be teaching class
1/2D. Dylan was in this week to meet the class and plan with the 1/2 teaching team. Sarah and Dylan will be teaching together
for the first week of Term 2 to ensure a smooth handover; Welcome Dylan!

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY PLAQUE
We have just received our Acknowledgement of Country plaque I ordered to mount at the front of the school. An
Acknowledgement of Country is an opportunity for anyone to show respect for Traditional Owners and the continuing
connection of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples to Country.

At Reservoir Views we are proud to acknowledge the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin Nation as the Traditional Owners of land
where we live, learn, work and play. Our plaque depicts Bunjil the creator.



HARMONY DAY OPEN MORNING

It was what we have missed at Reservoir Views since our first lockdown last year - being
able to welcome families to our assemblies and into our classrooms. It was great to see
students, staff and families embrace the day and celebrate our cultural diversity.

RIDE TO SCHOOL DAY - A NEW RECORD!
110 students rode, scooted, roller bladed and roller skated to school on Thursday the 18th of
March, breaking our 2020 record of 84; what an achievement! Thank you to all of the families
who supported this event, with so many students taking an active travel approach to school, the
regular parking and traffic issues during school drop off and pick up times were non existent :)

Congratulations to Hussey in Foundation A. He won the Ride To School raffle draw and has a
brand new scooter he can ride to school.

CROSS-COUNTRY TRAINING

We have some very committed students who have been training for school cross country early next term. They
have been arriving early two days a week and starting the day with multiple laps of the playing field, well-done!



STUDENT’S OF THE WEEK

SCHOOL PHOTOS
Our school photo day is Tuesday 27th April. This week students received an order form to take home, this order
form had the ordering code on it.  SchoolPix is not taking cash payments this year and all orders MUST be placed
online - not forms need to be returned to the office.



DISTRICT ATHLETICS CARNIVAL
This week at our school assembly we acknowledged all of our students who represented Reservoir Views at the
district athletics carnival on Friday the 19th of March. Congratulations everyone!

COMMUNITY SUB-COMMITTEE
This week the Community sub-committee of School Council met for the first time. It was a very productive meeting
where we brainstormed/investigated the vast scope of this committee. Thank you to all of the families who
attended, we discussed how we can engage and connect with families to support/drive the following; organising
fundraising activities, school promotion, running a second hand uniform store, parent events such as trivia/quiz
nights, implementation of grade parents for each class, creating links within our local area, engaging activities for
students, information nights, maths nights, coffee and chat sessions, open mornings, focus on climate
crisis/sustainable practices, cake stalls, BBQs, parents as helpers, introduction of play group/story time etc.
Please keep an eye out for more information about how you can be involved at Reservoir Views!

BREAKFAST CLUB

Breakfast Club is back and running every Wednesday morning from
8am. I would love to expand this program to operate more than one
day per week. If you are interested in volunteering with this program,
please let me know.

2022 FOUNDATION ENROLMENTS AND SCHOOL TOURS
It may seem early, but we are already scheduling school tours and taking enrolments for 2022 Foundation
students. Please come and see me, Hayriye, Mel or Helen to schedule a tour or make an enrolment for 2022. We
are incredibly proud of our wonderful school and Hayriye and myself thoroughly enjoy meeting with families
individually or in small groups to talk about what makes Reservoir Views amazing and to explore our classrooms
and facilities.

I hope that everyone has a very safe, enjoyable and relaxing break with their families. I look forward to seeing
everyone on the first day of term 2, Monday the 19th of April.

Warm regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal.



ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Teaching & Learning

Last week was planning week, this is
where teacher cohorts plan for the
following term. Term 2’s throughline is
‘Sustainability’, this means that the whole
school will be learning about Sustainability
as their focus. Of coarse this will look
different throughout the school in different
year levels, however, students can also
come together to learn from each other.

Part of the day involves student ‘voice’
and ‘agency’. Our students sit down
together with their teachers to put forward
their thoughts, questions, ideas and
interests.

Teachers will take these questions, and
within limits, will apply it to their learning.
Foundation students asked, ‘How does
rubbish impact the environment?’ and ‘How
can we make it better?’ These are fantastic
questions, and once they begin learning, I
am sure there will be more questions to
investigate.
Year 4/5/6 students stated, ‘We have learnt
about sustainability before, but what impact
are we really having’ and ‘As a school, what
are we doing about our carbon footprint?’

I can’t wait to see what our students inquire
into. I’m sure the more they find out, the more they will question, ensuring a deep understanding of their knowledge
on Sustainability to be able to leave their legacy at Reservoir Views PS.

Hayriye Ali
Assistant Principal






























